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Sports Day 

Friday 26th October 
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Tuesday 13 Nov 
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Sporting Schools 
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Year 7 Canberra Trip 
12 – 16th November 

 
Transition Days 

14th, 21st, 28th   Nov and 
5th December 

 
School’s 150th Birthday 

1868 to 2018 
Thursday 22nd November 

 
Christmas Concert 

Tuesday 11th December 
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Dear Students, Parents and Caregivers,  
 
Welcome back to Term 4, our last term for the year.  
 
Year 7 students at High School –   I would like to 
confirm the information regarding Year 7 students being 
taught at High School.  Please read the following….  
 
“Recently, the government has confirmed that year 7 public school 
students will be taught in high school from Term 1, 2022.  
The move will align South Australia’s public schools with the national 
curriculum taught in high schools making it easier to deliver subjects and 
improve outcomes for students.  
Access to dedicated facilities and resources and exposure to different 
teaching styles will also give each year 7 student opportunities for deeper 
learning, greater peer interactions, and greater independence and 
responsibility.”  
For more information visit www.education.sa.gov.au/7tohs 
 
Kersbrook Priamary School is Celebrating 150 years –  Please save 
Thursday 22nd November in your diaries as we will be celebrating our 150th 
birthday. The day will include staff and students dressing up in ‘olden day 
clothes’ and playing traditional games such a knuckle bones, hop scotch 
and marbles. The school will be open for inspection (and reminiscing)  as 
well as formal speeches, morning tea and the cutting of our 150th birthday 
cake which will then be shared and enjoyed.  
 
NAPLAN data – Data has arrived late last term and all students have had 
individual meetings with their teachers to analyse their data and to set 
goals for the future.  Data was sent home to families at the end of last 
term. Please feel free to contact your child’s teacher if you would like 
more information. 
 
PAT testing- was completed last term for all students from Reception to 
Year 7.  This will provide some base line data and give younger students an 
opportunity to become familiar with this type of test. We did PAT-M,  
PAT-R, PAT-Gramma and PAT- Vocab & Spelling for Years 3 – 7.  Early Years 
students undertook Early Years PAT-Maths and PAT- Reading. 
 
Quiz Night on Saturday 3rd October  is going to be a great event.  If you 
have not booked a seat you will need to hurry as tickets are selling fast.  
There are some amazing prizes on offer for the winning table along with 
raffle prizes and class baskets that will be auctioned. 
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School Crossing and Car Park – We are all very excited that at our last 
Governing Council meeting Mary Clark was able to announce Richard 
Harvey’s news about the upgrade to our school crossing.  I have a meeting 
next week with representatives from Adelaide Hills Council and the 
Department of Transport.  
 
Look who came to visit this week!  
 

 
 

Jill Gurner   
Principal 
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Swimming 

 
 

 
 

 
Grace:  At swimming I enjoyed 
having use of the Personal 
Floatation Device (PFD) and 
flippers.  Debbie was a good 
instructor. 
 
Elli:  I finally learnt perfect 
backstroke.  It was a lot of fun. 

 

What a great way to start Term 4.  Despite the weather, 
swimming at Elizabeth Aquadome each day was fun – and warm 
inside.  Here is what students said:   
JD:  It was amazing.  How it was programmed, the activities and 
most importantly, keeping us safe.  My feedback….EXTREMELY 
GREAT! 
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Aquatics 

Years 6 and 7 enjoyed aquatics in Week 1 at West Lakes.  What a great experience for everyone.  Again, 
the weather isn’t what we would have wished for but we were focussed on the challenges and were 
well covered.  We were very happy to have the opportunity to learn so many new skills.  
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Emily:  Aquatics was a lot of fun!  I 
especially enjoyed canoeing. 
 
Brooklynn:  Sailing was my favourite part.  
I loved laughing at Emily and Miss 
Johnson screaming when the boat went 
down.  I also liked boogie boarding. 
 

Kalan:  The instructors were all very friendly and helped us to 
learn new water skills.  I loved sailing. 
Daniel H:    Sailing was pretty fun.  I would like to go out on 
the water again sailing or canoeing. 
 

 
 



At Kersbrook Primary School we value Respect, Responsibility, Confidence and Resilience 
 

 
 

 
 
 


